#### Les News...continued Track and Field

- -Track and Field activities will start in May.
- -Mini Marathon for all grades will be held in -Plumas on Tuesday, May 29.
- -Divisional Track Meet will be held in Gladstone for Grades 6-8 on Wednesday, May 30.
- -Hershey Track Meet for Grades 3-5 will be held in Austin on Monday, June 4. Tabloid Day at Langruth School will be on Tuesday, June 26.

## D.A.R.E. (Drug Abuse Resistance Education)

Constable Gibb has been meeting with our Grades 6-8 students in April, and instructing them in the D.A.R.E. program. Their windup will be on May 18. We would like to thank the R.C.M.P., D.A.R.E. and the constable for their efforts to bring awareness to our students so that they can make wise decisions when encountering drugs. For more information, you can check out the website at www.dare.com

## **Books Missing from the Library**

We are missing some books from the library and encourage everyone to have a look around their house to see if you happen to have some of these books at home. We would love to have them returned to our library so that other students may be able to read them. In particular, three of the four hardcover books in the Twilight Saga (Twilight, New Moon, Eclipse, Breaking Dawn) seem to have vanished...the only one here is "New Moon".

## Field Trip Planned for Entire School

On June 11, the entire school will be heading to Fort Whyte Centre in Winnipeg to take in a couple of their programs called "Cattails and Coots" and "Le Voyageur". This is an awesome place to learn and experience more about Manitoba and our environment—sure to be a fun day! We will be sending more detailed information about the agenda and meals later in the month.

# **Kindergarten Orientation June 8th**

Children who will be entering Kindergarten in the fall are invited to attend an orientation session on Friday, June 8. If you have registered your child already, you will be contacted by Ms.

#### Les News...continued

Cullen. If you have not yet registered your child for Kindergarten, please call the school.

# Next Preschool Party May 22 @ 10:30

Please join us in the Kindergarten room for a story, craft and snack! Parents are encouraged to come along with their preschool children. If you have not yet registered your child for next year's Kindergarten class, please stop in at the office to get a registration form.

#### **Dates To Remember!**

May 22 @ 10:30 Preschool Party

May 23 @ 6 p.m. PAC Meeting

May 21 No School

May 29 Plumas Mini Marathon

May 30 Track & Field

May 31 Grades 6 - 8 Field Trip

June 11 Fort Whyte Centre Field Trip

June 26 Tabloid Day

June 28 Kindergarten & Grade 8

Graduation

& Awards

### Obituary Garth William Leys

It is with great sorrow the family of Garth William Leys announce his sudden passing on Friday, April 27th, 2012 at his home in Rapid City, Manitoba. Garth was born July 29, 1962. His is survived by his loving wife Telayne, daughters Brianne (Trevor) and Brooke, mother Lila and her husband Dennis Baker. Sisters Candis Arksey (Gerald), Carol Dresler (Ron), Dana Munro (Scott), brothers Ken Leys (Kathy) and Donnie Leys (Sandra), father-inlaw Jim Clark and brothers-in-law Shaun Clark (Karen) and Kevin Clark (Naomi) and numerous nieces, nephews, cousins aunts, and uncles. Garth was predeceased by his father William Leys, his grandparents and mother-in-law Doreen Clark. A celebration of Garth's life took place on May 19, 2012 at the Rapid City Legion Hall from 2 - 4. Many memories and stories of Garth life were shared. Donations can be made in Garth's memory to the Rapid City Legion or a charity of choice.